
 City Council Report 
 

Date: June 18, 2018 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Seven-Month Term Contract for Rodder/Vacuum Sewer Truck Parts and 
Services for the Fleet Services Department (Citywide) 

 

Recommendation 
 

Council is requested to approve the award as recommended. 
 

The Fleet Services Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the purchase 
using the Pima County cooperative contract with AZ Wastewater Industries, Inc. for 
$87,500.00, based on estimated usage. 
 

Background 
 

This contract will provide rodder/vacuum sewer truck parts and services for repairs and 
maintenance of the City’s fleet.   
 

The Pima County cooperative contract was competitively bid, meets procurement 
requirements and prices are competitive due to regional volume contract pricing.  It is 
unlikely that competitive bidding would result in better pricing than through this cooperative 
contract. 
 

Purchase Information 
 

Action:  Award 
Procurement Type:  Cooperative Contract Use 
Contract Number:  2018213 
Contracting Agency/Contract No.:  Pima County/15*188 
Local Consideration:  Policy did not apply to this procurement method 
Protests Received:  None 
Initial Contract Term:  Seven months (6/18/2018 thru 1/31/2019)   
Possible Renewals:  None  
Funding Source:  The purchase is funded in the Fleet Internal Services Fund 
 

AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

Vacuum Sewer Truck Parts and Services per Contract Nos. 2018213 and Pima 
County/15*188  

Seven-Month Contract Amount:  $87,500.00 

 


